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5 June 2025 

RE: Village Manly Upcoming Construction Noise And Reminder 

 

Dear residents and loved ones, 

I am writing to advise you of additional construction noise at our home commencing on Thursday 05 June at 

3pm and from 7am on Friday 06 June outside of the front administration office. 

 

The Village Manly construction team will be using saw cutting and vacuum excavation as part of the upgrade works 

to our administration building. Pedestrian access to the administration office will remain open over the next two 

days as per usual. 

All construction noise impacts will be managed in accordance with Council requirements and restrictions. We 

apologise for any inconvenience this may cause and thank you for your understanding. 

PLEASE NOTE: A FRIENDLY REMINDER 

We would also like to remind residents that sanitary items such as pads and tampons must not be flushed down 

the toilet at any time.  

As construction continues, our home is operating on a temporary sewage pump, and we ask you to please be 

mindful when using the toilet. Sanitary items will not break down when flushed and can cause water and waste 

blockages in the sewage system, leading to significant repair costs and construction delays. 

Please do not flush the following items down the toilet: 

1. Sanitary items including pads, tampons and incontinence underwear 

2. Baby wipes, wet wipes, Q-Tips and cotton balls 

3. Paper towels – paper towels are not designed to dissolve like toilet paper, so it’s always best to throw 

these in a rubbish bin. 

We thank you for your continued patience during this time. For more information please do not hesitate to get in 

touch with our team.   

Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 

Tim Hellyer 

Strategic Property Manager 


